Answers to questions asked in the CLG presentation about AISRS held on 10 and 12 FEB 2004

1/ Can an agent (may or may not be an AISRS registered agent) appoint another agent (an AISRS registered agent) to collect consolidation shipment on their behalf ? 

CLG accept the arrangement of an agent to appoint another agent to collect consolidation shipment on their behalf provided that; 

a/ Proper authorization is submitted and accepted by the airline prior the delivery. 

b/ The agent collecting the consolidation shipment is an "AISRS" registered agent. 

2/ Can an agent (may or may not be an AISRS registered agent) appoint another agent (an AISRS registered agent) to collect direct shipment which they have be appointed by the consignee on the MAWB ? 

CLG will NOT accept the arrangement of an agent to appoint another agent to collect direct shipment which they have be appointed by the consignee on the MAWB. 
It is only the consignee on the MAWB has the authority to change the instruction. 
The airlines will only accept instruction from the consignee on the MAWB in writing. 
To avoid any mis-understanding, it is noted that, as from 01 April 2004, the airlines will only effect delivery to the authorized person listed in AISRS when; 

a/ collect a consolidation shipment 

b/ collect a direct shipment as an agent 
3/ The fee of HAFFA chop and the amendment are too high ? There is a suggestion to provide some free amendment, say 2 times, to each first time registration.

CLG have reflected the concern to HAFFA. HAFFA have examined and advised that there is no room to reduce the fee for the time being. 

4/ Is it possible to replace the word "non HAFFA agent" to "AISRS agent" in the HAFFA chop ? 

HAFFA have agreed to change the word "non HAFFA agent" to "AISRS agent" in the HAFFA chop. It is noted that HAFFA have already effected the change. 

5/ Shall we consider to exempt the AISRS requirement for "valuable cargo" and "live animals" giving the special requirement in the delivery process of these commodities ? 

For "valuable cargo", CLG have agreed that, in lieu of AISRS, can adopt the verification method provided by the consignee or the consignee's appointed agent which must be more restrictive than AISRS, pre-registered and accepted by the airlines. 

For "live animals", there is no exception. It is noted that, in consideration of the nature of commodity, the airlines will exercise flexibility if the person collecting the goods is new to the business. 

6/ Shall we consider to list the AISRS agents in the CTO web site ? 

Yes, CLG will examine the feasibility with both CTOs. This will facilitate the consignee to verify the status of their appointed agent and avoid unwanted delay at the airline's counter. 
7/ Shall we consider a grace period, say 1 week after the implementation ? 

CLG have agreed a grace period of one week. 

8/ Shall we consider/agree the exception handling ? 

CLG have agreed that it is not possible to list all exception handling. The consignee or agent is asked to contact the involved airline direct. 
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